 VILLAGE OF ASHKUM

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
NOVEMBER 4, 2024
The Ashkum Village Board met Monday, November 4, 2024 @ the village hall.  Present were Paul Heideman, Donna Schmitz, Mike Cotter, Shannon Meier, Shelley Ponton, Ellen Mikeworth and April Lyons.  Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, Treasurer Krystal Alberts, Therese Simoneau, from The Advocate, and Deputy Joe LaCost were also in attendance. Trustee Angie Wycoff was not present.
President Heideman called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Clerk Donna Schmitz emailed the minutes of the October 22, 2024 meeting. April Lyons moved to approve the minutes as sent, seconded by Mike Cotter, and the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS/VISITORS  

President Heideman recognized Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller who reported on the following:

· Derek reported he received his Class D water Certificate (qualifies for a $500 annual increase) and is now working towards the next classification. At the February Convention, he could take the new test, provided he gets all the material done by then. He won’t get the certificate as quickly as this one because it’s based on number of hours worked in the field and he’s not sure he’ll have the number needed. 
· The reader for the new software (Locis) is being programmed, software installed, training next week, and should be ready to be used on the next water billing cycle. 

· He’s done leaf clean up once and in the next 3-4 weeks will be cleaning up gutters with the vacuum and the park. He’ll also be winterizing the park this month.
· Our copper levels have tested high on our water samples, which could be due to water softeners. Derek is working with Suburban Labs to get the correct samples sent to the IEPA.
· The lightbulbs in the park seem to be blowing out in the bathrooms. They have the old ballast and he’s changed one but asked if the board would consider changing to LED lights. The LED replaces the ballast and would be cheaper. Derek reported he could do all the work so there wouldn’t be an extra cost for that. There are 4 bulbs in each fixture and in woman’s bathroom there are 5 fixtures (20 LED bulbs), in the men’s bathroom there are 4 fixtures (16 LED bulbs). Derek will get prices for each bulb and report back at the next meeting. Krystal’s office and the bathroom in this building should also be changed to LED.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Trustee April Lyons had no report.
Trustee Ellen Mikeworth reported Paul Ducat called and we were approved for $20,000 out of the $45,000 grant monies from the Iroquois County Board. She reported she didn’t know when we would get it, but we were approved.
Trustee Shelley Ponton had no report.
Trustee Shannon Meier voiced her concern that proceeding with the water project approved at the last meeting will lead to sewer problems in the future. Shannon thought we should plan for the future by forming a committee to research requirements for installing a sewer system, updating zoning maps/codes, determining where a sewage plant could be located, and to work with Jim Clarage by using his expertise in researching/writing grants. Shannon volunteered to be on the committee, as did April Lyons, and Ellen Mikeworth. A suggestion was made to include a member of the Planning Commission and Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller on the committee. Shannon also reported she has a list of things the new committee will need before they meet with Mr. Clarage. 
Trustee Mike Cotter had no report.  

Clerk Donna Schmitz had no report.
President Heideman recognized Deputy Joe LaCost, who was present to ask if the village would consider participating in the Shop with a Cop program. Deputy LaCost reported last year they were able to provide gifts to six underprivileged children from monies from the Clifton Fun Days Fund and donations from the Village of Clifton. During the discussion that followed, several board members volunteered to help in any way they could.  Shannon Meier moved to donate $500 to the Shop with a Cop program, seconded by Shelley Ponton and the motion passed.  The check should be made out to Jim Lehmkuhl, Ash-Clif Police Chief.

Treasurer Krystal Alberts reported July books will be done tomorrow. Krystal reported on the problems she’s experienced with the new software and what is being done by Locis to rectify them.  She assured the board once the bugs are worked out, things will run smoothly and we’ll be satisfied with the new software.
As there was no further business to come before the board, Shannon Meier moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:02 p.m., seconded by Shelley Ponton and the motion passed.

The next scheduled meeting will be Tuesday, November 19, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the village hall.  
DONNA K SCHMITZ

VILLAGE CLERK
